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M E M O  
Alameda Corridor Transportation Authority 

To: Governing Board 

Meeting Date: February 2, 2023 

From: Michael C. Leue, Chief Executive Officer 

Subject: APPROVE Agreements for On-Call Trash Removal Services with NRC Environmental 
Services, Inc.; Ocean Blue Environmental Services, Inc.; Screamin Eagle Services, Inc.  

Recommendation:  

Authorize the Chief Executive Officer or Chief Financial Officer to execute agreements for On-Call Trash Removal 
Services in an amount of $50,00 per year and not to exceed $150,000 for a three-year term with these three 
service providers:   

1. NRC Environmental Services, Inc. - Agreement No. 901 for $50,000 

2. Ocean Blue Environmental Services, Inc. - Agreement No. 902 for $50,000 

3. Screamin Eagle Services, Inc. for $50,000 - Agreement No. 903 for $50,000 

Discussion: 

ACTA is experiencing increased requirements for trash clean-up due to the increase of Persons Experiencing 
Homelessness (PEH) during the Pandemic.  These PEH utilize ATCA’s infrastructure or adjacent properties which 
provides them with unobtrusive locations to set up shelters or inhabit under and inside bridges. This situation 
results in an enormous amount of trash being disposed along the right-of-way and next to ACTA’s facilities. The 
typical trash is a combination of wood, paper, furniture, clothing, flammable material and hazardous waste. This 
trash is a nuisance, an eyesore to local Cities, a public health issue and has caused fires and damage to ACTA’s 
facilities.   

ACTA published a Request for Proposals in September 2022 for Trash Removal services and received bids from 
local and minority firms. Three firms were selected to be available in an on-call pool for bidding or assignment on 
particular tasks. All three of the recommended firms have worked with ACTA before and one is a local small 
minority business. 

The On-call Trash Removal firms will be available to respond to requests from ACTA to immediately remove trash 
and other unsightly debris from the Corridor right-of-way in a cost-effective manner. By having three on-call firms, 
ACTA can request bids to competitively price and identify the best capabilities for each trash removal task. 

Budget Impact: 

Funds for the Trash Removal services are included in the FY23 Program and Operating Budget. Funds for future 
fiscal years will be brought to the Governing Board for approval. 
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Co-General Counsel Review: 

ACTA’s Co-General Counsel have reviewed and approved the proposed agreements as to form. 

Transmittals: 

Transmittal 1 – Agreement No. 901 with NRC Environmental Services, Inc. 

Transmittal 2 – Agreement No. 902 with Ocean Blue Environmental Services, Inc. 

Transmittal 3 – Agreement No. 903 with Screamin Eagle Services Inc. 

 


